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President Heman started the 35th meeting by welcoming all attending members and speaker of the day Ms.Kwan Hui,
and he also welcomed back Dir. Anthony and there was no birthday boy. Before commencing the luncheon, President
Heman invited all members and guests to observe one minute of silence for the victims in the Earthquake disaster
happened in Japan. Afterwards, President Heman thanked Dir. Teresa who have arranged a wonderful meeting room
for today's luncheon at the 31/F of Regal Hong Kong hotel in the Italian Restaurant -"Zeffirino Ristorante".

Red box collection of today will be donated as a disaster relief fund for the Japan earthquake disaster, and we
received a handsome collection of HKD3,600 which included HKD1000 from President Heman, HKD500 from PDG
YK and HKD500 from PE Eric together with other contributors.

President Heman then made the following announcements:

1. Wing Cheung Hing Knitters was awarded the Caring Company Logo 2010/11 by The Hong Kong Council of Social
Service on 4 March 2011.

2. PE Eric, and myself attended the GSE team presentation at the luncheon meeting of Rotary Club of HK Northeast.
The team this year all came from medical professionals; they introduced themselves, their home town and district.

3. We have 13 members participating, 2 teams performing at Rotary Got Talent, and 3 spouse and family members
attending District Conference on 19-20 March. The performance teams for Rotary Got Talent Performance at
Governor's Banquet are Ivan Chin, the son of PE Eric, and son and daughter-in-law of PP John Luk, Johnson and
Lucia.

4. Dir. Kevin, Rtn. Colin and myself attended the District Bowling on 13 March Sunday at Thunder Bowl - Whampao.
20 teams participated and we have trophy for merit.

5. Thanks to Vocational Service Chair Jason Chiu and PP George who help organized the Vocational Visit on 12
March to Giant Grouper/ Link Cod Farm (lung dun) in Mei Po and a trip to Wetland Park in Mei Po. We had 37
members and their family attended.

6. 49 Rotarians, and their family members attended The IPP Dinner, in appreciation to our two splendid IPPs - Andy
Wong and Norman Lee, both achieved President of the Year Award. The Dinner was held at The Chinese Club. We
had sumptuous seafood dinner of Giant Groupa, Crab and Lobster. Special thanks to banquet chief, PP Paul, and
donations of wine from IPPs Andy, Norman, and Rtn. Jason. Prize Presentation was also held for Uncle John Golf
Tournament. We had Grace Chan and Chi Pang Cheung from Blind Sports Association joined the function.

7. Our 4 Clans Meeting will be held on 25 March, we now have 10 clubs joining the event, including HKH, HKS, HK
Northeast, Happy Valley, Causeway Bay, HK City North, HK Bayview. Quarry Bay, and HK North will be
participating. Thanks to PE Eric who solicited the speaker, Professor Peter Yuen, Dean of College of Professional and
Continuous Education of The Hong Kong Polytechnic University. Please mark your diary. We are expecting 100+
participants.

Pres. Heman then invited PP Uncle John Kwok to formally introduce today's speaker Ms.Kwan Hui the Rotary
Scholar, and her topic is "Southern New Jersey and the Tale of Its Two Cities".

Ms.Kwan Hui is a Rotary Ambassadorial Scholar from the Southern New Jersey Region. She studied Political Science
and Urban Planning for her Bachelors at Rutgers University and graduated from the Master of Public Administration



program in May. Kwan was Interact's Past Public Relations Officer and Rotaract's Past President. She is now studying
Full Time at a 1-year Master's program of Transport Policy and Planning at HKU.

Ms.Hui's presentation was very interesting, lots of our members raised question including HT Rudy, IPP Norman, Rtn
Peter and Rtn Tony. Ms.Hui took her time and answered all questions and there was fruitful conversation between
Kwan and our members throughout her speech. President Heman then presented the gift to Ms.Hui and PP Eddy was
invited to officially thank the speaker. Furthermore, President Heman invited Ms.Hui for the exchange of the club
banners.

Later on President Heman invited Dir. Teresa to present the sample of our HKIE Jacket to all members, there are
removable sleeves from the jacket; throughout the time of circulating the jacket to all members President Heman also
thank PDG Uncle Peter of lending us his personal jacket as a production sample. After circulating the jacket, members
voted the color of HKIE jacket to be Navy Blue instead of Royal blue (the color of the HKIE flag), and the cost of the
jacket is HKD110.

Next week's luncheon is our 4 clan's luncheon and will be moved to Friday the 25th March, and guest speaker is
Professor Peter P. Yuen and his topic is "Hong Kong as an Education Hub". Prof. Yuen shall talk about the general
picture and the case of College of Professional and Continuing Education of The Hong Kong Polytechnic University.

Finally, President Heman proposed to everybody a toast to RI, Rotary Club of New York and Rotary club of HK
Island East. The meeting was adjourned at 2:05pm. All of us stayed behind for a group photo.

RI's Intellectual Property

The bylaws of Rotary International specifically provide for the RI Board to oversee the use
of Rotary Intellectual property. The Board shall maintain and preserve an Emblem, Badge
and other insignia of RI for the exclusive use and benefit of all Rotarians. Therefore, the RI
Board is entrusted with plenary authority to maintain, preserve and otherwise protect the use
of RI's intellectual property marks (the Rotary Marks).

 

********************

You can submit an electronic makeup for this missed meeting by answering the following questions:

Name:
Email:



 

Subject: The Man of Your House

A husband had just finished reading a new book entitled, "You Can Be THE Man of Your House."

He stormed to his wife in the kitchen and announced, "From now on, you need to know that I am the man
of this house and my word is Law.

You will prepare me a gourmet meal tonight, and when I'm done eating my meal, you will serve me a
scrumptious dessert. After dinner, you are going to go upstairs with me and we will have the kind of sex
that I want!

Afterwards, you are going to draw me a bath so I can relax. You will wash my back and towel me dry and
bring me my robe. Then, you will massage my feet and hands. Then tomorrow, guess who's going to dress
me and comb my hair?"

The wife replied, "The funeral director would be my first guess."
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